Female Genital Mutilation (FGM)

In England and Wales (and Northern Ireland), criminal and civil legislation on FGM is contained in the Female Genital Mutilation Act 2003 (the Act2).  Criminal law in England and Wales The Act covers mutilation of the whole or any part of a girl’s or woman’s labia majora, labia minora or clitoris. It is an offence for any person (regardless of their nationality or residence status) to: perform FGM in England and Wales; assist a girl to carry out FGM on herself in England and Wales; and assist (from England or Wales) a non-UK person to carry out FGM outside the UK  on a UK national or UK resident. If the mutilation takes place in England or Wales, the nationality or residence status  of the victim is irrelevant.
FGM is considered to be child abuse in the UK and is a violation of the child’s right to life, their bodily integrity as well as of their right to health.
Staff and Foster Carers need to be alerted to the possibility of girls being at risk of FGM, or already having suffered FGM.  There is a range of potential indicators that a child or young person may be at risk of FGM, which individually may not indicate risk but if there are two or more indicators present this could signal a risk to the child or young person.  Victims of FGM are likely to come from a community that is known to practice FGM.  Professionals should note that girls at risk of FGM may not yet be aware of the practice or that is may be conducted on them, so sensitivity should always be shown when approaching the subject.   
[bookmark: _GoBack]Children and young people who have suffered from FGM should be treated as the victims of abuse. If staff members or Foster Carers know or suspect that a child is or is at risk FGM they should inform the Fostering Manager or Designated Safeguarding Lead immediately and the social worker should be informed.

